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Parish Oak Activity Calendar

          10am
St George’s:
Harvest Communion

The Oak,
Smannell:
Quiz Night

 Enham
Country &

Western Club:
Ky Rivers

         10am
Christ Church,
Smannell: Matins

      6.00pm
Michael House, Enham:
Evening Service

10am
St George’s:
Communion

10am
Christ Church:

Communion

The Oak,
Smannell:
Quiz Night

3 - 5pm
Smannell & Enham

School:
Messy Church

      7pm
 Whole Life at Full Throttle:
(Museum of Army Flying
Event)

       2 - 4pm
Enham Trust:
Church Choices
group

      From 2pm
St Mary’s Church,
Andover: El Alamein
Remembrance Service

7.15pm
Cedar Print
Room. Enham:
Enham Alamein
Parish Council
Meeting

From 2pm
Weyhill Fair Pub:
Charity Fire Walk

10am & 2pm
St Michael’s, Knights

Enham: Live Organ Music
(Celebration Weekend)

          2pm
St Michael’s, Knights Enham:
Angelic Songs of Praise

10am
Christ Church:
Family Service

2pm
Rectory, Enham:

House Group

From 6pm
The Oak,
Smannell:

Halloween Party
 From 6pm

Enham Club:
Family

Halloween Party



USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS

        The Church

Parish Priest                      Rev. Val Gagen     748065
Pastrow team Priest-in-charge       Rev. Alex Randle-Bissell                                   512161
Churchwarden - Smannell             Irene Wilson    359950
Churchwarden - Enham               Emma Kinchenton       0783 7736681
PCC Treasurer               Noel Pope    352968
PCC Secretary               Margaret Smith    357487
Gift Aid Secretary               Rod Bowker    357201
Parish Magazine Editor          Peter Calcraft     512262

         Local Services

Smannell & Enham (CE) School     323201
Enham Club, Landale Wilson Hall     352098
Enham Parish Council       Chairman: Leslie Francis    335678
Smannell Parish Council       Chairman: Rod Bowker    357201
Test Valley Borough Council         368000
Enham Service Station    352651
Enham Shop and Post Office    335678
Enham Trust    345800
Andover Leisure Centre     323355
The Oak (Public House)    363075

        Emergencies

Hospitals Andover Memorial     358811
Royal Hampshire County            01962 863535
NHS 111                   111
Neighbourhood Watch    Richard Budge (Smannell)     351129

   Meg Chant (Little London)     355167
   Tim & Leslie (Enham)     335678

Police     999 or 101 or 0845 045 45 45
RSPCA       08705 555 999
Samaritans       0845 7909 090
Social Services - Andover    387400

        Utilities

Southern Water        0330 3030368
Southern Electric - Emergencies        0800 0727282
British Gas - Emergencies         0800 111 999
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EDITORIAL

What a contrast we see continually in this world around us.

In our community, so connected to the countryside around us, we are reminded
of the beauty of nature as we rapidly transform through the seasons.

In comes autumn suddenly, with the leaves falling together with the
temperature, as we move steadily towards the colder climes of winter beyond.

We live in such a beautiful part of the world and we should appreciate such
vivid countryside beauty, particularly when contrasted with the horrific scenes
on our television of the devastation of Aleppo and other war-torn communities
across the world.

I’m sure your heart goes out to those who have to endure such existences and
of course it is the children who are brought innocently into such situations that
we are so concerned for.

It is a stark reminder of how quickly mankind can destroy the surrounding
beauty and wreck lives.

But then the heart is warmed again by the stories of human kindness and
positive endeavour that percolate through.

I was particularly encouraged to see the story of the Brownlee brothers. They
were competing in a triathlon in Mexico this week and as the younger brother
strived to win and approached the tape, he weakened and stumbled, almost
passing out. His older brother was behind him in second place, and without
hesitation he put his arm around Johnny and pulled him towards the line. They
lost the race, but that didn’t matter as one brother caringly supported another
as they still strove to reach the tape. Another competitor burst past them and
raced to win, not caring for the medical emergency that was developing, and
then was visibly amazed that the supporters didn’t cheer at his fortunate success.

We need to care more ... to support each other as we strive to run the race.
We can’t solve every desperate issue that we see in the distance, but we can
reach out a hand to those amongst us that need help today.
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Ramblings from the Rectory ...

October makes us think of the season of mists and mellow fruitfulness …

October is often the month to celebrate harvest, although in the Church of
England, we do have some churches beginning their celebrations at the
beginning of September and others still celebrating at the end of October.

And so this year we struck a compromise and used both months, and so had
our Evening Harvest Service and Supper at Christ Church at the end of
September, and we still look forward to our St George's Harvest Service and
Communion on the 2nd of this month at 10am.

Thank you to everyone who has been involved in decorating our churches
and in helping to prepare the Parish Harvest Supper, as well as those who
donated produce for the Food Bank.

Fruitfulness and harvest go together and it is at this time of year when fruits
are ripening in orchards, that we take the opportunity to thank God for all
that he has given us.  Fruitfulness is something I was talking about at our
first Messy Church at Smannell school last month.  We also talked about
Growth and Togetherness and the theme was, 'Jesus said, I am the true vine.'
We made vine bookmarks and did potato printing and also made a giant
grapevine frieze, covered in hand prints!  The session included the bible story
of the true vine as well as some singing, and then we all enjoyed a
ploughman's tea, and grapes, together.

It was lovely to welcome 13 families [39 people were registered] to our first
Messy Church and we look forward to the next one on the 11th October at
3pm.

In October we also have the Alamein Service, and for this year only, it will
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include the Military Wives choir and so will be held at St Mary's Church in
Andover.  The date is Sunday 23rd October and the afternoon will begin with
refreshments and a display to look at from 2pm.  Then the service will be
held from 2.30pm till 3.30pm.  There will follow a concert by the Military
Wives choir from 4pm till 5.15pm.  For more details please contact Liz
Cosgrove.

We also have our Family Service to look forward to in October at the church
in Smannell, where we will be taking the theme of light.  This is a short,
child-friendly service on Sunday 30th October, beginning at 10am, and ending
by 10.40am with refreshments. All are welcome … grans, grandads, aunties,
uncles, parents, children, babies and those on their own. It should really be
called an All-Age Service as it is for everyone!  If you haven't been to one
yet, do give it a try.

Our new house groups on Prayer will begin in October, on the last Monday
of the month.  On Monday 31st October from 2pm to 3.30pm, followed by
refreshments, there will be an afternoon group at the Rectory.  There will also
be an evening group on the 2nd Monday of the month, starting on November
14th, from 5pm till 6.30pm followed by refreshments.  You are welcome to
come to either group or to both.

So there is lots going on in October in our churches. Maybe this is the month
that you try something new?  Whatever you do, have a good and a blessed
month,

God bless,

Val
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Smannell Parish Council

Little London Notice Board
The notice board is suffering from water damage.  The council has agreed,
following a request from the public, that the board be moved inside the bus
shelter. The work will be carried out shortly.

Little London and Upper Enham Roads
Hampshire CC was requested to move the traffic signs on the entry to Little
London for them to be easier for drivers to see, and for the 30 mph sign on
approach from Frenches Farm to be moved further from the village.

The council was also requested to put in a small area of paving by the Green
Lane bus stop for the use of passengers.

Hampshire CC was also asked to consider a 30 mph speed restriction through
Upper Enham where the road is narrow and where there are driveways with
limited visibility.  Accidents have been reported on this section of road.

The Parish Council will hear back from Hampshire CC regarding these requests.

Augusta Park
Test Valley has been asked to increase their surveillance of vehicles parking
on double yellow lines.  Some parking tickets have been issued but have not,
as yet, solved the problem.

The Parish Council is placing park benches and dog bins in Augusta Park.
Test Valley are carrying out the procurement and installation on our behalf.

November Council Meeting
The next meeting is planned for 7th November.



Enham Alamein Parish Council

Your Parish Councillors meet on the second Wednesday of each month and
would encourage you to come along and have your say. Good or bad, old and
new ideas and comments are most welcome. The aim of the Council is to
improve the community in which we all live. Working with local Borough and
County Councillors we try to get the best from opportunities to enhance or
create new facilities.

The new traffic lights are an example of where a lot of time, effort,
communication and good working relationships provided new street furniture
that improves safety for all users.

We would ask that you let us know what you would like to see in your village.
You will find us at 7.15pm each month at The Cedar Print Room, Enham
Resource Centre or please contact us by email at the address:
enhamalameinparishco@testvalley.gov.uk.
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Enham Alamein Shop and Post Office

The Enham Village Shop & Post Office has been given a first class re-fit.

A brighter more spacious shop has been created using new lighting and
refrigeration equipment. Additional shelves provide a larger range of stock
including daily essentials and more local produce.  A newly fitted kitchen provides
fresh bread, pastries, pies and sandwiches daily plus the very popular "fish &
chip" Friday.

The Post Office services are more than just post and also support your banking
needs. All banks now offer convenient cash withdrawals at the counter and foreign
currency, too.

Leslie and Tim invite you to take a look around and offer your thoughts and ideas
of how they can keep your shop at its best.

We hope to see you soon.
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Peta Wilkinson CEO 01264 345800

Hello everyone,
Here we are with beautiful autumn now in full swing. As the leaves fall from
the trees, I have so much good news to share with you.
I’m delighted to announce that the Morrisons Foundation has made a
considerable donation to our exciting plans for ‘The Hub’; an internet café and
social space for our customers, residents and members of the public. This
generous donation will support us in providing a fully wheelchair accessible,
vibrant space for everyone to enjoy. My thanks go to everyone involved.
September saw us run a campaign with the M&S Energy Fund; asking the
public to vote for us, to secure £12,500 for an Energy Centre. If you would
like to, there is still time to vote: www.mandsenergyfund.com/projects/energy-
centre-for-enham-trust/.
I had the pleasure recently of completing an exhilarating challenge of a
paraglide across the stunning South Downs, to raise funds for our vital cause.
It was a thrilling and particularly moving experience. I’m very grateful to all
those who supported this challenge, by both donating and wishing me well,
which has seen me successfully raise £2000.
As we approach the festive season, if you have any household items you wish
to let go, please consider giving them a new home by donating them to our
wonderful charity shop in the village.
Our plans for the Cedar Park development were Highly Commended in the
Housing Design Awards 2016; a fabulous achievement for our step-changing
new services set to open on our historic Cedar Park site next year.
Finally, we are currently recruiting for Personal Assistants. Please visit:
www.enhamtrust.org.uk/jobs-at-enham-trust/enham-trust-vacancies.
More information can be found on our website: www.enhamtrust.org.uk

Best wishes,
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH

EMAIL SCAM

Action Fraud is warning that there is a phishing email currently in circulation
that claims to be from the City of London Police. The departments that it
claims to represent include the "Fraud Intelligence Unit" and the "National
Fraud Intelligence Bureau". The email is titled "compensation fund" and
has a letter attachment that claims to be offering financial compensation
to victims of fraud. The letter uses the City of London Police logo.

The letter states that in order for compensation to be arranged, the receiver
of the email should reply disclosing personal information. It states that
HSBC and the South African Reserve Bank have been chosen to handle the
compensation claims. All of these claims are false.

The email and letter are fraudulent and should not be replied to.

Protect Yourself

Opening attachments or clicking links within emails from unknown sources
could result in your device being infected with malware or a virus.

The City of London Police and the National Fraud Intelligence Bureau will
never email you asking you to disclose personal information.

If you believe you have become a victim of this fraudulent email get your
device checked by a professional and make a report to Action Fraud, the
UK's national fraud and cyber

crime centre: www.actionfraud.police.uk.
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PARISH REGISTER
Baptisms
Agnes Elizabeth Neal on 21st August 2016 at Christ Church, Smannell
Bradley Euan Morton on 11th September 2016 at Christ Church, Smannell

Weddings
Lee Pavi Gallagher & Julie Kirn Edmiston on Saturday 20th August 2016 at
Christ Church, Smannell
Lawrence Hill & Carly Lyn Bentley on Saturday 10th September 2016 at
Christ Church, Smannell
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I live with my family in the wonderful village of Enham Alamein.
We are positioned right next to a field with a magnificent view.
I have lived here all my life and my parents, Rachel and Phil,
have lived in the village for over 30 years. I have a brother and
two sisters (Olly, Emily and Maddy), and a beautiful girlfriend
called Chelsea who I spend a lot of time with. We also have a
family Eurasia dog called Chloe.
What keeps you motivated?
Wildlife has always been a huge interest of mine. However my passion really has
always been birds of prey and that leads into the job that I do, as I am an apprentice
falconer at the Hawk Conservancy Trust. I work at the Trust five days a week and I
absolutely love it. It’s what I’ve wanted to do since I was about 11 years old. A falconer
is someone that works and trains with birds of prey, and it’s a very rewarding and
satisfying job. My apprenticeship lasts three years. If you have never visited the Trust
before it is well worth it.
I also have many hobbies, mainly cricket, football and badminton, and I play all of
these sports regularly. I am currently playing for Stockbridge Football Club, I really
enjoy it and try to play as much as I can when I’m not working.
What are you most proud of?
I am proud of being the cricket district winning captain for Winchester Warriors for
three years in a row, when I was aged 12. But I have to say, I am really most proud
of what I am doing now, as I get to commentate on demonstrations in front of
hundreds of people. That is a real highlight in my short life so far.
What would be the single thing you would like to do differently or see
change?
Well there are so many things to see changed, such as world peace, a stop to wars
and terrorism and of course a cure for the awful disease that is cancer. However at
this moment in time, I would love to see society’s perception of vultures change.
Vultures are seen as ugly and disgusting creatures, but a world without vultures would
be a disease-ridden world and I would really like it if everyone could be vulture lovers.
What makes you tick?
Waking up thinking just how much I enjoy life and how to live every day to its full. I
thrive in trying to be kind and caring and also in helping as many people as I can.
What three words would your friends use to describe you?
Hard working, genuine, kind hearted.
Any words of wisdom you would like to share?
Treat people how you would like to be treated. My parents have always taught me
to be nice to everyone and manners cost nothing and they go a long way. Just live
your life to the full and have no regrets.

Tell us a little bit about you, and what fills your day?

Who is Ben Cox?
Page 11
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Notices
Churchwardens Notices
SERVICES for November and December
An advance notice of  some changes to the regular Church Services:

November  6th      Holy Communion           St George’s            10.00
November  13th  Remembrance Service     Christ Church  10.45
November 20th    Christ the King - Patronal Service  Christ Church   10.00
November 27th      Holy Communion    Advent    St George’s           10.00

4th December       Holy Communion                  St George’s           10.00
11th December Holy Communion           Christ Church       10.00
11th December     Carol Service                St George’s          3pm
18th December      Holy Communion       St George’s           10.00
18th December  Carol Service                      Christ Church       6pm
24th December      Midnight Mass          Christ Church    11.30pm
25th December      Christmas day Service           St George’s            10.00

Irene Wilson 359950     Emma Kinchenton 0783 7736681     Christine Kinchenton  324011

Harvests:
There is a Harvest communion at St George's on Sunday 2nd October at
10am. All welcome.
Please bring gifts for the food bank. Tinned items of meat, fruit or rice
pudding are especially appreciated.
The School Harvest Service will be at Christ Church, Smannell on Friday 7th
October at 9am. All welcome.
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SERVICES IN SMANNELL WITH
ENHAM ALAMEIN PARISH

Enquiries for baptisms and wedding to the Priest in Charge,
Rev. Val Gagen, at vestry hour at Charlton Church on
Wednesdays from 5.30-6.30pm.

Enquiries for funerals and anything else, please ring Val on
01264 748065.

Submission Deadline
for the November Parish Oak issue:

Friday 14th October, 2016

Contact: editor@parishoak.co.uk/Tel: 01264 512262



Page 16

Parish Oak Advertising Rates
The Parish Oak is a monthly magazine that has an excellent
avid readership and covers all households in Smannell, Little
London, Enham Alamein, Finkley and Upper Enham.

Full page (12 issues per year) £ 140
Half page £ 90

One off insertions, or leaflet distribution by negotiation.
A5, black and white. 450 homes distribution.

Contact Noel Pope by email at advertising@parishoak.co.uk or speak
with Peter Calcraft on 01264 512262 for further information.

VICTORIA’S BIRTHDAY



Page 17Page 17



Page 18



Page 19



Page 20



Page 21

Homing Enquiries         0345-2601501 or andovercats.org.uk
Fund-raising & volunteers                  0773-242196 or

coord@andovercats.org.uk
Items for resale          01256-892773

As usual at this time of year, we are once more overrun with kittens. One poor young cat
who came in, pregnant with her fourth litter, gave birth to six kittens and collapsed a few
weeks later. She was rushed to the vet and against all odds, with great veterinary care,
miraculously survived. We were left with a large bill and six kittens to hand rear.

We are still offering neutering for a donation of £10.We are unable to run our popular soft
toy tombola due to a shortage of soft toys. If you have some that you no longer need,
clean and in new condition, please call our ‘items for resale’ number.

Bertie, the September cat has found his forever home.  Fortunately his
friend Belinda doesn’t seem too perturbed at being left alone in the pen
and is still happily playing with her piece of string.

Minky is  a 6 year old tabby with white paws.  She is very loving but timid.
She gets on very well with her companion Nuzzy, who is a black, two year
old female so it would be nice if they could be homed together.

mailto:coord@andovercats.org.uk
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The Enham Club
The family orientated village social club

Right on your doorstep

What’s On ?

Family Halloween Party
Saturday 29th October

6-8pm Children’s Disco and Fancy

Dress competition

8pm Onwards Family Disco with

Fancy Dress Competition and fun

for the grown ups

Children Free / Non Members £3

Contact: enhamclubltd@hotmail.co.uk

15 Newbury Road, Enham, SP11 6HG

01264 352098
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Cllr Tracey Preston

cllrtpreston@testvalley.org.uk

07775 927161

Cllr Alex Brook

cllrabrook@testvalley.org.uk

07801 936474

Cllr Phil North

cllrpnorth@testvalley.org.uk

07732 423023

Www.cllrphilnorth.co.uk

Www.facebook.com/cllrphilnorth

If you have any ideas, issues, problems or concerns that you wish to raise, then
please feel free to contact us, using the details below.

Alex, Phil & Janet
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FOR APPOINTMENTS CALL
(01264) 736007

HURSTBOURNE OSTEOPATHY PRACTICE
& SPORTS INJURIES CLINIC

Muscular and joint stiffness and pain due to:
Age, wear & tear, poor posture, repetitive strain.

Back and neck pain:
including headache, ‘trapped nerve’, sciatica

Frozen shoulder.
Back pain during and after pregnancy.

Acute and long-term sports injury treatment and advice
to ensure rapid return to activity.

————————————————————————————————
Victoria House, Hurstbourne Tarrant, SP11 0BD; The one with the skeleton!

Email: enquiries@hbtosteopathy.co.uk   Web: www.hbtosteopathy.co.uk
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Rob’s Garden Services
01264 332810
07783 083122
robgarden1966@gmail.com
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* Offer available until 31st  December 2016 online only using our
brownskips.com website. Standard terms & conditions apply.
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